

March 9, 2017

Paul L. Coxworthy
Direct Dial: 709.570.8830
pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey.com

Via Electronic Mail and Mail

Newfoundland and Labrador Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 120 Torbay Road P.O. Box 21040 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention: Ms. G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of Corporate Services

and Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

Re: NLH - 2017 Capital Budget Supplemental Application - Replace the Exciter Controls for Units 1 and 2 at the Holyrood Thermal Generating Station

This will advise that the Island Industrial Customer Group do not intend to file any requests for information in relation to the above-referenced Liberty Consulting Group Report.

We confirm, however, that the Island Industrial Customer Group wish to continue to be copied on all requests for information, and their responses thereto, and all other correspondence and filings in relation to this proceeding.

We trust this is in order.

Yours truly,

Stewart McKelvey

Paul L. Coxworthy

PLC/kmcd

c. Geoffrey P. Young, Senior Legal Counsel Dennis Browne, Q.C. Consumer Advocate Gerard Hayes, Newfoundland Power Thomas J. O'Reilly Q.C., Cox & Palmer Dean A. Porter, Poole Althouse Sheryl Nisenbaum, Praxair Canada Inc. Larry Bartlett, Teck Resources Limited

335824 v1